
Commission Meeting  
6.10.25 
11th Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, 
Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was then recited by all in attendance.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the agenda would need to be amended to add Gabe DeShon, 
Washington Township Board Member and patron Justin Allen. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made 
the motion to approve the minutes from the June 3rd’s meeting and the amended agenda for today. East 
District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
State Representative Dean VanSchoiack met with the Commission to give an update on the Special Session 
that was called by Governor Kehoe.  
 
Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison met with the Commission to thank the County for their 
support during the Pop’s Event at Clarksdale.  
 
Washington Township Board Member Gabe DeSon and Justin Allen from H2Ag met with the Commission to 
give an update on a fertilizer business known as H2Ag looking to expand to the area. Washington Township 
will hold a public meeting on July 8th @ 7 p.m. at their regular meeting place for patrons effected to ask 
questions concerning this new business. H2Ag will be located at Hwy 36 and Sharp Rd. in Stewartsville.  
 
Concerns were raised over Townships placing Road Closed signs and not notifying emergency responders.  
The Commission is requesting anyone posting a Road Closed sign make sure it is marked with who is doing it 
and notify the Sheriff’s Office immediately.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, BRO 
projects and work they will do this summer. The bridges currently being replaced are on schedule. 
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented sales tax reports and fund balances. All funds remain steady with all 
Office Holders staying within their budget. 
 
Sheriff Kasey Keesaman gave an update on the Pop’s Event. He felt like it was a great training experience for 
his staff.  
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will attend a CAP meeting this week. 
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend a Region D meeting on Thursday of this week. 
 
The Commission will attend their NW Commissioner’s meeting next week in Milan. 
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the annual Maysville Chamber of Commerce Banquet will be held 
this Friday. There will be a good attendance from the Courthouse.  
 
The Commission always welcomes the citizens of DeKalb County to attend their weekly meeting.   
 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
Attending today’s meeting was Dean VanSchoiack, Gabe DeShon and Justin Allen. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until June 17, 2025 
 
 
 
 


